

OFFICE OF THE JUDGE PRESIDENT WESTERN CAPE HIGH COURT

PRIVATE BAG X9020 CAPE TOWN 8000 Telephone number: +27 21 480 2564 Fax number: 086 642 4753

Email: EPotgieter@judiciary.org.za

TO

: ALL JUDGES

FROM

: HLOPHE, JP

RE

COVID 19 DIRECTIVES - ADJUSTED LEVEL 1

DATE

11 OCTOBER 2021

Dear Honourable Judges

The COVID 19 Practice Directives issued on the 22 July 2021 will remain in effect during the adjusted level 1 lockdown.

The onus is on the Judiciary and OCJ management to ensure that social distancing requirements mentioned in the directives are adhered to.

JUDGE PRESIDENT HLOPHE

To be issued to:

The Magistracy;

The National Prosecuting Authority;

Legal Aid South Africa;

Western Cape Bar Association;

Legal Practice Council;

Family Advocate;

State Attorney;

NADEL;

BLA;

South African Police Services;

Office of the Chief Justice

Department of Justice and Constitutional Development;

Department of Correctional Services;

Department of Social Development;

Department of Health;

Any other Court Official not mentioned above